


ACRL CHAPTERS COUNCIL 
Sunday January 22, 2017
8:30am-10:00am
Westin Peachtree Plaza Hotel, 
Augusta Room 3
Atlanta, GA

Present: 
Chapters Council Officers
Nancy Weiner, Chair, (New Jersey) 
Rachel Minkin, Vice-Chair/Chair Elect (Michigan MI-ALA) 
Kimberly Boyd, Secretary (Georgia)
Attendees, Including Chapter Representatives/Delegates
Kim Copenhauer (Florida)
Mary Ann Cullen (Georgia)
Stephanie Debner (Oregan)
Thomas Keenan (ACRL New York)
Edward Kownslur (Texas)
Stephanie Mathson (Michigan MI-ALA)
Janet Padway (Wisconsin)
Christina Prucha (Missouri ACRL) 
Sofia Slutskaya (Georgia)


I. Call to Order/Introductions
a. Nancy Weiner called the meeting to order at 10:30am and a quick round of introductions followed.

II. Approval of Minutes
a. Chapters Council Secretary Kimberly Boyd asked for and received approval of the minutes.

III. Old Business
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]Edward Kownslur  is working on a presentation about ACRL Chapter’s Council for the upcoming conference.  He will update us when he resubmits this.

b. Janet Padway reviewed Chapters Council’s Charge and recommends that we do not need to revise them.  

c. Chapter’s Council needs to work on moving the newsletter to the libguide format.  

IV. New Business
a. A discussion on best practices for the libguide ensued.  Content should be relevant and timely.  Perhaps chapters can use information that they are collecting for state library associations?  Content could include highlight accomplishments, retirements and promotions.  Each chapter should provide content.  A schedule for content submission should be created.  Cate McNamara, Chase Ollis, and Eleta Exline are working on a template for the libguide.  The list of suggestions for content should be included on the libguide template. Nancy Weiner suggested that there should be a place for transferring knowledge as members rotate off the committee.  Suggestions include keeping an ACRL orientation kit, the Chapters Council Officers manual, and an archive of document templates.
b. Rachel Minkin will inquire about archiving capabilities and Libguides software.
c. Chapters council discussed methods for increasing membership.  Free professional development is an important incentive.  Additionally, there was discussion of a possible panel on membership recruitment and retention for ALA.

V. Best Practices
a. Ideas for best practices presentations for ALA annual were discussed.  Kimberly Boyd will present on practical tips for starting your own webinars/providing free professional development for your members.

VI. Adjournment 
a. Chapters Council Chair Nancy Weiner adjourned the meeting at 11:25. 



Respectfully submitted by, 

Kimberly Boyd, Chapters Council Secretary
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